Blue Crab Fun Bunch Member Business Meeting

March 19, 2011

The meeting was held at Mexico Restaurant in the Festival Shopping Center, Waldorf, MD, at 12:00 noon. Hosts were Bob and Kath. There were 24 members, 7 guests and 3 minors attending.

After lunch President Bob C. called the meeting to order at 1:06 PM and introduced new guests Cruz and Lisa, Dennis and Cindy and Doreen.

The minutes for the Member meeting of February 12, 2011, were approved as sent by email.

There was no Directors' meeting for March.

Treasurer Shirley reported as of February 28, 2011, the General Fund balance was \$1,148.01. The Escrow balance was \$860.00. Shirley also stated that all members have paid their dues for 2011. Mike and Linda were sent their escrow refund of \$55.00. \$75.00 was sent to the Chesapeake Bay Foundation for a memorial contribution for Eric. The report was approved as presented.

Bob C. called for a moment of silence to commemorate the passing of Eric.

Marie is preparing a memorial service for the life celebration for Eric on April 9, 2011.

Bob C. called for a volunteer for Wagon Master to replace Eric. Bob S. volunteered and was approved by the membership. Hatti had retrieved the records that Eric had. She will turn these over to Bob S.

Bob C. called for volunteers to host the campout at Bethpage, VA, in April. Carlos and Linda will host the Bethpage campout with Dick and Eve shadowing. Hosts are still needed for May and August campouts.

Hatti has completed the final version of the Host Guide and will publish the guide soon.

Hatti has purchased coffee for the hosts to use at the campouts.

Kath volunteered to be Assistant News Letter Editor. She will publish the Newsletter, but the Editor and members will need to supply written copy. The Editor position is still vacant.

Bob checked with insurance agents concerning liability insurance for the Chapter. The recommendation was that due to the type of activity that the Chapter does, liability insurance was not needed. No further action is anticipated.

Two Blue Crab Fun Bunch bumper stickers were sold.

The Chapter presented a birthday card to Marie and everyone sang Happy Birthday for her.

Dick stated the Chapter would be playing Bean Bag Baseball for one of the activities at the Bethpage campout in April.

Dick won the door prize contributed by Bob S.

Bob S. won \$28.00 for the 50/50 raffle.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:21 PM.

Respectively submitted,

Sid,

Secretary.

Members Attending

Dick and Eve Sid & Shirley Ken & Celie Ken & Linda

Bernie, Linda, Shannon & Andrew

Jim & LindaGuests AttendingBob C. & HattiMike, Chris and Ginny

Don & Marie Cruz & Lisa
Pete & Gail Dennis & Cindy

Larry & Paula Doreen

Bob & Kath Carlos & Linda

April Meeting

The next Blue Crab Fun Bunch meeting will be during the campout at Bethpage Campground, 679 Brown's Lane, Urbanna, VA, 23175, April 29 – May 1, 2011, Urbanna, VA. Hosts are Carlos and Linda with shadows Dick and Eve. Carlos reports all twelve sites have been signed up by Blue Crabs.

Birthdays for April and May

Shannon	April 17
Eve	April 21
Loretta	April 29
Linda C.	May 4
Ken W.	May 11
Kath	May 14
Linda S.	May 21